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AGENDA
ROSSMOOR COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT
PERSONNEL AND CONTRACT ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE MEETING

RUSH PARK
AUDITCRIUM
3021 Blume Drive
Rossmoor, California 90720

NMonday, November 25, 2024
7:00 p.m.

A. ORGANIZATION

1. CALL TO ORDER:  7:.00 p.m.
2. ROLL CALL: Directors DeMarco, Maynard
3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

B. PUBLIC FORUM

Any person may address the members of the Personnel and Confract
Administrafion Committee at this time upon any subject within the jurisdiction of the
Personnel and Contract Administration Commiftee of the Rossmoor Community
Services District.

C. REGULAR CALENDAR

1. DISCUSSION REGARDING MEDICAL INSURANCE RENEWAL..

2. DISCUSSION REGARDING ACCOUNTING SERVICES.

D. ADJOURNMENT




CERTIFICATION OF POSTING

I hereby certify that the attached Agenda for the November 25, 2024, 7:00 p.m.
Personnel and Contract Administration Committee of the Board of Directors of the
Rossmoor Community Services District was posted at least 24 hours prior to the time of
the meeting.
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ROSSMOOR COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT

AGENDA ITEM C-1

Date: November 25, 2024

To: Personnel and Coniract Administration Committee
Tony DeMarco - Chair
Michael Maynard

From: General Manager Joe Mendoza

Subject: DISCUSSION REGARDING MEDICAL INSURANCE RENEWAL.

RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended that the Personnel and Contract Committee review the 2025 proposed rate
increase from Kaiser Permanente for medical and dental coverage and provide staff with
direction on selecting a plan that continues to offer full time employees excellent coverage.

BACKGROUND

Rossmoor Community Services District currently provides medical and dental benefits to its full
time employees through Kaiser Permanente. The renewal rate for the current Kaiser plan is
scheduled to increase by 7.08% effective January 1, 2025 which would increase the monthly
premium from $8111.96 to $8744.96

RCSD staff has connected with ADP brokerage services who will be presenting coverage
options to the Personnel and Contract Administration Committee that most closely match what
is currently offered to employees. The goal is to present the recommendation of this committee
to the RCSD Board of Directors at their regular meeting on December 10, 2024.

ATTACHMENTS

1. 2025 Kaiser Renewal Quote
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ROSSMOOR COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT

AGENDA ITEM C-2

Date: November 25, 2024

To: Personnel and Contract Administration Commiltee
Tony DeMarco — Chair
Michael Maynard

From: General Manager Joe Mendoza

Subject: DISCUSSION REGARDING ACCOUNTING SERVICES

RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended that the Personnel and Contract Administration Committee review and file
the General Manager’s update on securing financial services.

BACKGROUND

Michael Matsumoto will be leaving RCSD at the end of February 2025. The General Manager is
in the process of researching alternatives for Mr. Matsumoto’s replacement to oversee the
financial well-being of the District and will provide an update on his research. The goal is to

present alternatives to the Board at the regular meeting on January 14, 2025 and have a new
accountant/bookkeeper in place by February 1, 2025 to begin cross-training.

ATTACHMENTS

None.



